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May 27, 2008 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 
Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and 
Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the 
meeting.  
Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  

 
PAYROLL 
The May 21, 2008 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $43,270.00 

Road & Bridge 12,437.29 

Election 1,177.47 

Appraiser 3,884.00 

Noxious Weed 1,134.81 

JCAB 7,351.75 

Diversion 440.00 

JJ Prevention 1,147.68 

ACC 6,657.37 

CC123 1,709.21 

Services for Elderly 2,963.96 

Solid Waste 2,763.39 

Court Trustee 5,034.48 

Special MVT 984.00 

Employee Ben FICA 4,999.29 

Employee Ben KPERS 3,779.79 

State Unemploy/Work Comp -298.08 
Insurance -5,791.65 
TOTAL $93,644.76 

 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff John Merchant reported on the last week’s incidents. Merchant encouraged Brown County residents 
to report suspicious vehicles to the Sheriff’s Department.  

 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Warren Ploeger for a 10 minute Executive Session on non-elected personnel with the three 
Commissioners and Sheriff Merchant present. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. Closed 8:10 a.m. 
Opened 8:20 a.m.  
Motion by Steve Roberts to create a new part-time position in the Sheriff’s Department. The position will 
be called the EMD Training Officer (Emergency Medical Dispatch) to be paid the same pay scale as 
Dispatch personnel. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. 

 
NOXIOUS WEED 
Noxious Weed Director George Bruning reported on the seasonal spraying. 

 
MINUTES 



Motion by Glen Leitch to approve the May 19, 2008 minutes.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion 
carried. 
 
CORRECTIONAL FACITLITY PROPOSALS 
Three options for the proposed correctional facility were reviewed, with all three options having a 41 bed 
capacity. 
 
ARCHITECT CONTRACT 
County Attorney Kevin Hill reviewed the Treanor Architects contract proposal for the new correctional 
facility. 
 
ELECTION FILING DEADLINE 
Election Officer Debbie Parker requested the media to remind interested citizens of the June 10, 2008 noon 
filing deadline for the August 5, 2008 Primary Election. Township Officers and Precinct Committee People 
are especially encouraged to file for office. 
 
FENCE VIEWING 
The Commissioners and County Clerk Debbie Parker went to a fence viewing at this point of the meeting. 
Also attending the fence viewing were Elvin Goodman, Dennis Goodman, and representing the City of 
Sabetha were Doug Allen and Bill Shroyer. The location was at Section 30, Township 1, Range 15E, which 
is near Sabetha. The viewing is for a section of fence between the City of Sabetha and Elvin Goodman. No 
decision was made. 
 
Motion by Glen Leitch to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 
1:20 p.m. The next meeting will be held Friday May 30, 2008, to approve month end bills. 
  


